
CHIPPING   PARISH  COUNCIL 

 

MEETING  HELD 28.9 20 

MEMORIAL   HALL CHIPPING 

COMMENCING  7.30.PM 

 

All Councillors  and  R.V.B.C. present. 

All Covid  19 regulations adhered to:-  attendance list,  and  contact  nos. Face masks, hand  sanitizer 

and  social  distancing  observed. 

1 Member of  the public  was also in attendance. 

AGENDA 

Attendance  book signed 

There  were no apologies  for  absence 

Declarations of  interest pecuniary or  personal 

There  were  none 

Minutes of  the  last meeting 

Proposed  as  correct  by  Cll  Walmsley   seconded by  Cll.  Slater 

The  Minute book  was  signed 

 

0PEN FORUM 

A member  of  the public voiced her total  disdain at the condition the Talbot Hotel buildings had 

been allowed to descent to .She noted that the owners did not live in the village and  appeared to be 

totally oblivious to the condition of the of the site. An eyesore ,a huge blight in the centre of 

Chipping. The  area  not only looks ugly but is  very unsafe . 

She  asked if  the  Parish  Council could   put  pressure on the owners  to make  improvements. 

Councillors  agreed  and   said  they  will endeavour to  make  the  owners  make  the place  safe. 

 

CLOSED  OPEN  FORUM 

  



1 PLAYAREA 

The playground  maintenance is  on  going .Councillors  thanked  Mr.  Urie for  his  excellent work. 

Councillors  asked  when  the  payment  to the  parish  council  for  the  playground  area ,  from  the 

new  building on  Fellside  will be  forth  coming . The  Chairman  will  contact  the builders and  

R.V.B.C.  to  find  out. 

2 WHITE  SITE RAILINGS 

The painting of  the  railings  at  the  Chipping  Show Ground  is  compete. 

3 PLANNING 

All relevant  applications  were  viewed  and  discussed. A close  eye  is  to be kept on  the  proposed  

camping pods  and  the  transportation of  them at  the  Wild  Boar Park.  

 

4FINANCE 

The change  of  signatory on  p.c.  cheques  has now been  completed  to the banks  satisfaction. 

Outstanding Payments  can now  be  made 

Mr. D.Urie                                                                                        128.40 

Materials  for  play ground         

B.Green                                                                                            1400.00 

Salary A,M,J,J,A,S.Plus postage of  audit forms 

Chipping  in  Bloom                                                                            40.00  

Donation from  visitor  to village 

Parish  on  line                                                                                     72.00 

Paul Hunt    pipe for  B4RN                                                                 83.06 

Slater Builders          work on  play  fields                                        426.00 

B.Green  materials  for playground                                                  190.00 

ZURIC  INSURANCE                                                                               494.05  

 

 

 

 



MATTERS  BOUGHT FORWARD  BY  COUNCILLORS 

a    Junction  at Malt Kiln  Brow , including road  to Twin Lanes ,Highways  to  be asked  to trim back  

very  overgrown  road side  hedges. Also  L.C.C. to be  asked to reinstate road  marking  lines  at  the  

junction of  Maltkiln  Brow  and  Old  Hive. 

b  Owners  of  a holiday home in the village has asked if  Councillors could  ask if  yearly parking 

permits could be bought  by owners  of holiday  lets  to allow holiday visitors , who support the 

village ,to park on the carpark with the permit number  attached to the house  and not the car 

number. 

c  R.C.E.F.  was discussed . Councillors agreed there is enough interest in the area to take the next 

step  forward. 

d  Rememberance Sunday , The Parade and outdoor service was discussed  at  some length.No 

decision was made. 

e B4RN ,240  new connections  have  been  made to  Dunsop  Bridge core  route.First  payments for  

volunteers  received.  

f  C.P.C.  agreed to cover the  extra  cost  of extending  the  CCTV  coverage on the  skatepark  

playground  and playing fields. 

g C.P.C.  discussed the  community interest  in supporting historical  buildings  in  the  village. The  

Chair  will  reply  to  Mr.  Paul  Smith. 

h  Chipping  is  keep  the red  telephone  box on  Church  Raike  as  71  calls  were  made  from  it  this  

year. Will point out that it the  box  needs  a  coat of  paint. 

 

The  next meeting to be decided  

The meeting  closed  at  9.30pm. 

 

Barbara  Green  Clerk  R.F.O.           29.9.20 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

   


